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141 Main Street, P.O. Box 447

Haydenville, Massachusetts 01039-0447

Ph: (413) 268-8400



Fax: (413) 268-8409
	Minutes for meeting on
July 9, 2020

	Members:
	present
	not present

	
	
	
	

	
	Mary Dudek
	x 
	

	
	    Gerald Mann 
	x
	

	
	Paul Fenn
	x
	

	
	Charles Dudek
	x
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Others present:
	
	

	
	Brenda Lessard, Town Clerk


Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m.  
1. The members met using the Zoom software-based video and audio conferencing technology. 

2. Brenda Lessard administered the oath of office to each member.  

3. The members discussed the Town’s Quarterly Aggregation Report for Q1 2020. P. Fenn suggested that the Town consider assuming the data reporting function currently being performed by our current broker. He explained that doing so would be revenue neutral for the Town. 
4. M. Dudek initiated a discussion of the Town’s Green Communities goals. The members agreed that concentrating on reducing energy usage at the Dunphy School and training the school custodian as the most effective means to achieve our goals.  
5. The committee discussed the feasibility and benefits of creating a micro-grid arrangement in the Town center encompassing the Dunphy School, Meekins Library, local businesses and eventual a public safety complex.. This arrangement would potentially be the most cost effective for the Town and provide improved resiliency for essential Town functions and local businesses attached to the grid. 
6. G. Mann moved, C. Dudek second, to approve the meeting minutes of April 3, 2020. So voted, 4-0.  

7. M. Dudek moved to adjourn the meeting. C. Dudek second. Approved, so voted 4-0. Meeting adjourned at 9:56 a.m. 
Charles J. Dudek
Secretary 
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